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Dear Vice Mayor Shulman and Metropolitan Council: 

I want to reach out to you about the Metro Council-led legislation (BL2020-148) to be considered 
on February 13 that proposes to prohibit any future private contracts to operate, manage or lease 
detention facilities in Metro Nashville. Since 1992, our company, CoreCivic, has cared for 
Tennessee Department of Correction (TDOC) inmates from our local area at the Metro-Davidson 
County Detention Facility. Our company has also been part of the Middle Tennessee community for 
more than 35 years. 

Unfortunately, as is too often the case in today's public arena, this proposal is driven by an 
ideological activism rather than personal experience or knowledge about our company or the 
quality, effective services that we provide with our government partners. Its supporters don't 
understand the value we provide to Nashville, or the commitment we have to those in our care, 
our staff and our community. Most have never set foot in the Metro facility. For those with an 
open mind and genuine interest to learn more, I want to be clear: our door is open to you. 

Let me share a little more about what we do. First and foremost, we're committed to those in our 
care. We know the individuals at our Metro facility will return to citizen life in our community, 
and we do everything possible during their stay in our care to prepare them to be successful when 
they are released. For example, we work with Nashville's own Men of Valor (MOV) on an 
intensive, faith-based program that offers inmates education, mentoring, fellowship and even 
transitional housing and job readiness training. In fact, CoreCivic Metro was the first facility - 
private or public - to open its doors to MOV. For those who elect to participate, the potential is 
transformative: The recidivism rate for those who complete the program is consistently at or 
below 15 percent; statewide, for comparison, the recidivism rate is closer to 50 percent. 

Other opportunities we offer to those in our care at the Metro facility include victim impact and 
anger management programs, Alcoholics and Narcotics Anonymous, and a Residential Drug 
Abuse Treatment Program. We've got additional faith-based programs called Healing Journeys 
and Life Principles. Training and caring for rescue animals helps our inmates learn and grow 
through the Second Chances and Paws Greyhound programs. Incarcerated individuals can get 

critical job skills in adult basic education, cosmetology, computer and HVAC classes. They can 
also learn parenting skills and how to better manage their finances. We have extraordinary music 
programs, partnering with accomplished musicians like Mark Collie to infuse music with effective 
reentry programming. The list goes on. 
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